
 
 

 

 
 

AGENDA FOR THE PUBLIC HEARING  
Council Chambers, District of Hope Municipal Office 

325 Wallace Street, Hope, British Columbia 
Monday, August 14, 2023 at 6:30PM 

 
Mayor to call the Public Hearing to order. 

For those in attendance at District of Hope Open Council Meetings and Public Hearings, 
please be advised that the District of Hope Ratepayers Association is recording these 
meetings and hearings.  The District, in no way, has custody or control of the recordings. 
Therefore, all persons who do not want their presentation or themselves recorded, please 
approach the Clerk to declare same and the District will relay this to the Association so that 
you can freely speak. 

 

The purpose of the Public Hearing is to hear input on amendments to the District of Hope 
Official Community Plan Bylaw No. 1378, 2016 and District of Hope Zoning Bylaw No. 
1324, 2012. 
Chairperson Statement to be read. 

• District of Hope Official Community Plan Amendment Bylaw No. 1555, 2023: 
To redesignate the land use designation in the Official Community Plan for the property 
legally described as Lot 5 Except Part on Plan 73383 Section 1 Township 5 Range 27 West 
of the 6th Meridian New Westminster District Plan 17065; PID 010-311-599; with a civic 
address of 61934 Estell Road from Highway Commercial to Light/Service Industry. 

• District of Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 1556, 2023: 
To rezone the property legally described as Lot 5 Except Part on Plan 73383 Section 1 
Township 5 Range 27 West of the 6th Meridian New Westminster District Plan 17065; PID 
010-311-599; with a civic address of 61934 Estell Road from Rural (RU-1) to Light/Service 
Industrial (I-2). 
The Director of Community Development to provide a brief summary of the proposed bylaws. 
Public Submissions: as of 4 p.m. Wednesday, August 9th, no public submissions have been 
received. 
CALL FOR INPUT FROM COUNCIL AND ANY LATE SUBMISSIONS 

               

Declare this portion the Public Hearing closed and note that no further submissions, 
either verbal or written, regarding the proposed bylaws can be made to Council. 
  



 
• District of Hope Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 1557, 2023: 

To rezone the property legally described as Lot A Section 9 Township 5 Range 26 West of 
the 6th Meridian Kamloops Division Yale District Plan 5900; PID 010-183-973; with a civic 
address of 342 Hudson Bay Street from Single Family Residential (RS-1) to Multiple Family 
Residential (RM-1). 
The Director of Community Development to provide a brief summary of the proposed bylaw 
Public Submissions: as of Wednesday, August 9th, four public submissions have been 
received. 
CALL FOR INPUT FROM COUNCIL AND ANY LATE SUBMISSIONS 

               

Declare the Public Hearing closed and note that no further submissions, either verbal or 
written, regarding the proposed bylaws can be made to Council. 

















From: Jennifer Clarke Wilkes < >  
Sent: August 5, 2023 3:30 PM  
To: Richard Zerr <rzerr@hope.ca>  
Subject: Objection to proposed rezoning of 342 Hudson Bay Street  
 
Dear Mr. Zerr,  
 
I live at  Hudson Bay Street,  from the property in question. I believe the proposed 
development would be detrimental to the surrounding area.  
 
As this is a large lot and the current dwelling there is in poor condition, I realize that development of 
some sort is inevitable.  
However, packing six townhouses onto the property would cause serious issues with traffic and parking. 
I can't see any way that so many units would allow space for driveways, forcing people to park on the 
street and adding congestion and increased traffic to Odd Street, which is small and narrow.  
 
The development would also mean removing trees and shrubs from the property, many of which are 
established and improve the quality of the neighbourhood. Six houses would require building out to the 
very edges of the lot, so that also means there would be no room at all for even token lawns or trees.  
 
Given that densification is a reality these days and that it would be selfish to demand leaving the 
property as is for personal preference, I would suggest that three or four homes would be much more 
reasonable. That would allow ample space for driveways and allow some of the greenery to be 
preserved, with far less disruption.  
 
I hope the council will take these facts under consideration at the upcoming meeting to discuss the 
rezoning request.  
 
Jennifer Clarke Wilkes  
 



Larry & Kelly Stephens
Hudson Bay Street

Hope, BC V0X1L0

August 1st, 2023

Richard Zerr, Acting Director of Community Development
District of Hope
325 Wallace Street,
PO Box 609
Hope, BC V0X1L0

RE: Zoning Amendment Bylaw No 1557 for the property at 342 Hudson Bay Street, Hope BC
From Single Family Residential to Multiple Family Residential In Order To Construct a Six Unit
Townhouse._______________________________________________________________________

Dear Mr. Zerr,

We would like to first state that we are NOT in favour of a six unit townhouse on this parcel of property.

We feel that this property is not large enough to accommodate six units, with set backs it is not a big
enough lot. How many stories high is the proposed townhouse complex?

We will loose the privacy that we have in our back yard with a multi-story building. Then there is the
issue with parking. Odd Street is too narrow to accommodate vehicle street parking, particularly in the
winter as the District of Hope has problems when its time to plow that road. (They end up blocking the
secondary driveway of 355 Hudson Bay Street and I dont mean they block the driveway with the
windrow, they physically plow the snow from Odd into the driveway). We will also loose the ability to
come and go with our RV that is parked in our backyard via access from Odd Street.

Does the developer intend to rent or sell these units? We have a concern if these units are to be rental
units. The reason for the concern goes back to their parking and our ability come and go with our RV.
Also to whom they get for renters. Currently the property owner has pipeline workers renting the house
and there has been no issues, but the previous tenants had quite a few sketchy individuals hanging
around (some of those individuals were seen checking out neighbours yards). Thus our safety is a
concern.

Sincerely,

Larry & Kelly Stephens






